
 

 

 

 

 
City Hall        August 5, 2024 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, August 5, 2024 at 5:58 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Vern Sumner, Rick Towers, Dan Glotzbach and Todd Reeves. 
 
Also present was Douglas Schreiner, Myron Leinwetter, Alan Zlatnik and Susan Duffy. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the July 15, 2024 meeting as corrected was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $ 1,873.86 Taylor Morelli   $ 1,241.02 
 Lisa Stum       1,514.31 Randall Anderson        993.87 
 Chance Stum       1,482.18 Douglas Schreiner        562.25 
 Tina Dick          272.87 Frederick White         391.80 
 Jacob Akin          138.27 Thomas Sipp      2,036.51 
 Brooklyn Sipp       1,211.88 EFTPS-Fed WH     1,179.97 
 EFTPS-FICA       2,398.86 EMPower Retirement        492.93 
 Grace Hier          150.00 Kansas Withholding Tax        590.71 
 KPERS        1,860.34 Ks Retailers Sales Tax        600.14 
 Amazon.com          100.32 Sugar Creek           76.84 
 KBI-LCH Search           90.00 Bank of the Flint Hills          38.10 
 Century Business Technologies        209.01 Alan Streit         600.27 
 EFTPS-Fed WH      1,209.51 EFTPS-FICA      2,635.40 
 James Meyer          554.10 EMPower Retirement        492.93 
 Grace Hier          150.00 Kansas Withholding Tax        593.22 
 AFLAC           427.46 KPERS       1,932.10 
 Amazon.com            80.64 Evergy       1,805.50 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees        897.50 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    8,266.68 
 WTC        1,064.54 Alan Zlatnik      1,932.03 
 Taylor Morelli       1,216.04 Lisa Stum      1,572.59 
 Randall Anderson      1,222.17 Chance Stum      1,475.63 
 Douglas Schreiner         735.62 Harry Hammer III        211.75 
 Tina Dick          255.64 Frederick White           58.41 
 Thomas Sipp       2,036.51 Brooklyn Sipp      1,217.35 
 Brightspeed          133.98 Bukaty Companies        180.00 
  



CNA Surety          300.00 Doug’s Pharmacy          34.76 
Edwards Chemicals, Inc.        643.64 Gray’s Auto Repair        733.97 
Hinckley Springs           82.93 Kansas One-Call System, Inc         16.80 
Kendall Grimes              2.50 Ks. Dept. of Revenue-Water Fee      457.56 
Lowe’s            117.36 Rossville Auto Supply        643.16  

 Rossville Market LLC         179.67 Rovell Heslet           41.19 
 Safety Supplies, Inc.           66.00 Saltus Technologies, LLC    2,190.00 
 Scooters Lawn & Leisure        507.36 Signs To Go           56.25 
 Stephen M. Connelly, CPA, PC     2,175.00 The Topeka Metro News         35.81 
 Bay Bridge Administrators, LLC     1,980.47 Sam’s Club           77.80 
 Universal Chemical LLC         365.97 Turbify            29.99 
 White Star Machinery & Supply        339.53 Zoom Video Communications, Inc      15.99 
 TOTAL      63,557.32 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $63,557.32 was seconded by Rick Towers and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to approve the agenda with the addition of Susan Duffy was seconded by Dan Glotzbach 
and carried. 
 
Myron Leinwetter was present to answer questions regarding the City of Rossville Safe Routes to School Plan 
and request approval from council. Leinwetter noted that the next step would be to seek funding for the project. 
Following discussion motion by Trish Heim to approve Safe Routes to School Plan was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. 
 
Susan Duffy was present to introduce herself as candidate for Shawnee County Treasurer. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that all went well for hog ball softball tournament and that the utility 
department is getting ready for tall corn festival. Zlatnik also reported that there were some maintenance items at 
the playground that would be addressed after tall corn festival. Zlatnik also reported that they would be spraying 
for mosquitos this week and that park has been sprayed. 
 
Assistant Police Chief Douglas Schreiner reported that the police department had contacted owner of property at 
529 Spruce regarding tree branches; contacted owner of 111 Pottawatomie regarding weeds; had conversation 
with city attorney regarding trees along cross creek; addressed trees overhanging roadway at 644 Pine; submitted 
updated forms for KDOT innovative technology program and bids for crosswalk; scheduled new Tahoe for upfit 
the end of August. In addition, Assistance Chief Schreiner reported that Chief Sipp would like council to consider 
a proposal for shift differential program for part-time officers and noted that Brooklyn’s training is coming along 
with plans to schedule some training with Shawnee County Sheriff’s records department.  
 
Assistant Chief Schreiner reported that he had put together and provided copy of Tall Corn Festival pre-plan to 
RCDC, Alan and partner agencies. 
 
Mayor reminded council that he would deliver the corn needing to be cooked for the corn eating contest and noted 
that Rossville Fresh Market would be donating the corn for the event. 
 
Jim Clancy arrived at 6:58pm.  
 
Rick Towers presented bid for repairs to ball diamond grandstand. Council had discussion regarding cost to repair 
compared to cost to demo and put in aluminum bleachers. Following discussion council requested that Rick 
Towers and Assistant City Clerk Taylor Morelli get together and put article on the City Facebook page to get 
opinions of the community and look at having a public meeting to discuss options. 
 
Ordinance AMENDING SECTION 3-103 OF THE CITY CODE DEALING WITH CEREAL MALT BEVERAGE 
APPLICATIONS FOR RETAIL SALES IN THE CITY OF ROSSVILLE KANSAS was presented. Motion by Dan 
Glotzbach to adopt ordinance was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. Ordinance was assigned number 855. 



 
Clerk presented estimates of increases to city water rates for council to review. Following discussion council 
requested that Clerk prepare ordinance to increase water rates over the next three years. 
 
Jim Clancy was present to request information on splitting of lot in the Rossville Industrial Park area. Council 
informed Clancy that lots would need to comply with the minimum lot requirements per the zoning regulations that 
are viewable on the City website and that any other questions may be directed to Code Enforcement 
Administrator Jeffrey Overmyer. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:18pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


